Assunta Ferrante

From: Clerks@vaughan.ca

Sent: Tuesday, February 22, 2022 2:39 PM

To: Assunta Ferrante

Subject: FW: [External] File OP.22.024/Z.21.048- 8940 Bathurst

COMMUNICATION C170
ITEM NO. 2
COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE
(PUBLIC MEETING)

March 1, 2022

----Original Message-----

From: Sharise Gerson

Sent: Tuesday, February 22, 2022 2:39 PM

To: Clerks@vaughan.ca

Subject: [External] File OP.22.024/Z.21.048-8940 Bathurst

Hello,

I am opposed to the new application being submitted in regards to the development at 8940 Bathurst St. I moved to the Bathurst and Rutherford area almost 10 years ago and in that time I have seen beautiful fields and forested areas demolished to make room for new homes. I have seen complaints in local groups for rodent and animal problems, these animals have nowhere to go. I have seen traffic take up residential streets due to the lack of roads and throughout. This traffic and the stress of it has caused running of stoplights, traffic stops this makes for extreme danger especially while students and families are walking to school. The area has no more need for development. Leave it as is. Unless the city agrees to add more green space and safer traffic options while adding more homes to the area, than any future application, this one and others should be denied.

Thank you,

Sharise Gerson

Sent from my iPhone